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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday, 27 September 2010

	Present

	Cllrs Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Hoult, Lucas (NDC), Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC) and Lord.



	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Ash, Welch and Mrs Palmer. 



	Declarations of Interest


	There were none. 

	Finance


	The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £11,926.67.

        

	Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue Service – Update on Community Services


	The Chairman welcomed Mr Martin Davis, Group Manager of the Barnstaple Group Support, Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue Service, to the meeting.

Martin Davis thanked Council for the opportunity to attend the meeting and showed a brief film outlining what the Service was currently providing under the headings of Prevention, Protection, Response and Disaster Response.  He explained how the role of the service had changed in 2004 introducing wider activities and pointing out that the 2004 Act gave them more powers.  This had motivated the Service further to strive for excellence in the services they offered to look after you, your property and the community in general.

He referred to local resources and pointed out that a specialist rescue team was now based in Barnstaple.  Despite potential financial cuts they were continuing to maintain their structure level and hopes to carry on replacing equipment on a progressive basis in the interest of public safety.  He commented that the service had a ten-minute response time and were the only Service to be able to do so.  

Martin Davis explained how the service wished to raise their profile in local communities.  One particular area was to offer fire safety advice in the home along with the offer of free smoke alarms.  He requested Councillors assistance in providing details of anyone who might need this type of help who may not wish to come forward in the normal course.  Members welcomed this and he handed out his business card in order that he could be contacted.

In her capacity as Honorary Secretary of the Braunton and District Citizens Club, Cllr Mrs Chesters enquired if he could provide leaflets covering this information and Martin Davis confirmed he would forward some to her.

Cllr Mrs Chugg raised the possibility of Martin Davis attending relevant public consultations that the Parish Council may hold.  Martin Davis AGREED that he would be very happy to attend any future event.

Cllr Mrs Shapland commented on the tremendous job the Service was doing with young people and Martin Davis gave a brief outline of the work it was doing, commenting that involving youngsters helped give them direction. He mentioned that there would be a passing out parade of some of these youngsters on Friday afternoon and if any Councillor would wish to attend they would be very welcome and to ring him to confirm their attendance.

Cllr Lucas enquired what cover was currently available for Braunton.  Martin Davis stated that although nearly all positions were part time only, cover was very good indeed.  Two more positions had been filled recently and therefore Braunton was very well looked after at present.

The Chairman thanked Martin Davis for attending the meeting and for the information provided in his presentation.  Mr Martin Davis left the meeting at this point.



	Request to Provide Possible Funding Shortfall for Replacement Equipment at Mowstead Play Area


	The Chairman explained that Braunton Locality Forum had considered the revised quotation for new and replacement equipment for Section 106 grant funding.  Further to that meeting, it had been requested if Braunton Parish Council would be able to meet the funding shortfall that had arisen from the revised quotation, should this be required.  The Chairman confirmed that this level of funding was available in the current budget and therefore Council AGREED the sum of £1,224 was available, should this be the case.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in the following item at this point.



	Braunton Locality Forum - Update


	In her role as Parish representative, Cllr Mrs Wellstead explained the role of Braunton Locality Forum set up by North Devon Council and gave a brief update on several community projects and locals areas which were either ongoing or being considered, including public tennis courts, the Recreation Ground, play areas, traffic calming at Saunton Park and the Parish Hall.  In particular, Cllr Mrs Wellstead informed members that land at Chivenor had been offered as another potential site for a BMX Track, which was currently being considered.

Cllr Lucas enquired if all Parish Councillors could receive copies of future minutes of the Braunton Locality Forum meetings. Cllr Mrs Wellstead was requested to enquire about this at the next meeting of the Forum.



	Town & Parish Councillors Even – Visit to Brynsworthy Environment Centre – Friday, 15 October 2010


	The Chairman informed members of an invitation to visit Brynsworthy Environment Centre on Friday, 15 October 2010 from 2.00pm until 4.00pm.  If any member would like to attend this event to contact Julie Chandler direct at North Devon Council.

	Draft Coastal Strategy Policy North Devon & Torridge Joint Core Strategy


	There were no comments.


Planning
(a) 50879
Listed building application for extension to & conversion of threshing 



barn building to form one unit of holiday accommodation & lean-to



storage building at Ash Barton Farm, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

(b) 50878
Extension to & conversion of threshing barn building to form one unit



of holiday accommodation & lean-to storage building at Ash Barton



Farm, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

(c) 50985
Conversion of loft space to form additional living accommodation 



together with installation of balcony & steps at Matai Lodge, Ash 



Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Lucas and Daniel, in their capacity as North Devon District Councillors, stated that any opinions expressed during discussions on the following planning application represent a



preliminary view and that they will naturally reconsider applications



fresh when presented all the facts at principal level. 

Cllr Mrs Chesters read out a response from James Bate, Strategic Conservation Officer at North Devon Council confirming that the Barn would fulfil the criteria to be considered as a Heritage Asset under Section HE8 of PPS5.

(d) 50779
Demolition of outbuildings, erection of four dwellings & creation of 



access through barn at land rear of 16 North Street, Braunton.



Recommend refusal for the following reasons:

1. Damage to the barn. We welcome the email received by Cllr Chesters from the Conservation Officer in respect of the barn and agree with the views.  Council feels the barn is integral to the street scene in North Street.  The proposed changes will ruin its integrity and may well result in it falling down anyway.

2. Inappropriate development. The properties are 

(a) Not of an appropriate size as a design for “older people” or “sheltered housing”.

(b) these are 4 bed props which is not a size “to be downsizing to” for older people.  4 beds is family property.

(c) there is a difference in levels on prop 4 which would lead to steps etc which seems wrong in housing of this type.

3. Would query the parking allowed.  1 space per property is not appropriate for 4 beds.  With this size house one would expect there to be more than one car.  Also there is no visitor parking at all – so would query where visitors would park – on already congested North Street?  If this is sheltered housing where do doctors, care workers etc park?

4. A space for the disabled is mentioned in the traffic study.  However it is shown in front of the dedicated parking for No. 4.

5. Challenge the trip generation in the report.  These are 4 beds properties so are likely to generate far more trips than shown.  Would query the presumption that over 55’s do not have cars and are retired.  In reality most today work and lead busy lives so why should trips be so much less.  Retirement age is 65 and will rise which is changing lifestyles.

6. Residents of the area have not been consulted on the proposed traffic gateway!  How can this be agreed with the traffic consultant and agreed when the people in the area know nothing about it – and may not want it.  Also do not believe that these are the solutions to the problems in North Street – the major problem is lack of parking.  This application is causing greater parking problems by taking away on street parking and increasing the usage.

7. Would challenge the statement in the applicant letters re: sheltered housing.  We deplore the cynical statement that it can be sheltered if it means they do not have to pay a commuted sum.  However they would not want restrictions on age etc as they want open market housing (this would challenge the parking concepts as well surely).

8. Would oppose the loss of the barns at the rear of the property.

9. Would query the proximity of the houses to the flood area.  Although the application site has been moved away from the river, the last of the properties is actually on the edge of the flood line.

10. There is no mention of Greater Horseshoe Bats.  This site is on the corridor of the River Caen SSS1 for the bats and this is not mentioned at all.  The person who wrote the original report also wrote the bats survey for this site but seems to have overlooked this important species.

11. Regret the loss of trees.  Would also seriously query the loss of the oak tree on the neighbour’s boundary.  This is an important tree in this area and its loss is to be avoided.  If this were a Conservation Area it would be considered in its own right.

12. Over intensification of the site.  These houses are too big for the site.  Would also regret the loss of the traditional and ancient garden pattern in this very old and important part of the village.

Cllr Mrs Chugg declared a personal interest in the following application at this point.

(e) 50996
Extension to dwelling together with alterations to access at Glen Lyn,



West Hill Lane, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Lucas and Daniel, in their capacity as North Devon District Councillors, stated that any opinions expressed during discussions on the following planning application represent a



preliminary view and that they will naturally reconsider applications



fresh when presented all the facts at principal level.

(f) 51029
Erection of 14 dwellings & 1 flat over new access building together 

with demolition of 18 South Street, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend refusal for the following reasons:

· Concerns regarding vehicles accessing South Street leading to the junction of the main Exeter Road.

· The ratio of affordable housing is not large enough.

· Over intensification of numbers of homes on site.

· Placement of Rubbish Bins causing obstruction to pedestrians on South Street.

· Design of houses eg  height and not in keeping with surrounding properties.

Cllr Mrs Chugg left the meeting at this point.

(g) 50969
Extension to dwelling at 13 Burrows Park, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

(h) 51009
Demolition of conservatory & erection of extension at 16 Limetree Grove, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

(i) 51010
Extension to dwelling & formation of sun deck at Cherry Cottage,



Corilhead Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval

(j) 51033
Installation of velux window, installation of patio doors & french door



(amendment to planning application 43601) at Bracken Brae, Ash 



Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend refusal; Council queried that this should be a 

retrospective application as the work has already been done and commented that the patio doors installed halfway up the building was inappropriate.

(k) 50809
Outline application for erection of dwelling together with closure of



existing & creation of 2 new accesses at garden of 13 The Grange,



Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

NOTICES OF DECISIONS

Permission for Development

50679

Conversion of part of garage to form ancillary living accommodation at



Windyridge, Saunton, Braunton.

50517

Retrospective listed building application for replacement of windows,



replastering & internal works at 14 West Saunton Cottages, Saunton,



Braunton.

50720

Erection of balcony at 3 Palmers Close, Braunton.

50744

Extension to dwelling at 8 Willoway Close, Braunton.

50658

Application for variation of condition 2 (approved plans) attached to



planning permission 49384 to allow amended design for garage at 



garden of Wellclose, Exeter Road, Braunton.

50786

Erection of awning at The George Hotel, Exeter Road, Braunton.

Refusal Permission for Development

50633

Retrospective application for change of use of outbuilding from 



residential to dog grooming business at 1 Church Street, Braunton.



The meeting closed at 8.50pm



..................................................The Chairman
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